## Serving with World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions

## Stanley and Marvine Cline

"Let thine eyes be on the field that they reap, and go thou after them..." Ruth 2:9

2772 Port Republic Rd. Harrisonburg, VA 22801 (540) 433-5985 scline@wwntbm.com

April 26, 2016

Dear Friends and Co-Laborers.

We just want to take a short break and bring you all up to date on "happenings" in the lives of the Clines and Solid Rock Baptist Church. Spring has sprung and with new growth outside, people are looking to increased activity in various aspects of their lives. For our farm families, all kinds of things are going on. One family got another 87,000 turkeys on Saturday, but they made it to church Sunday (just a little bit late). Others are preparing for spring planting and hay-making season. We have several teachers in the church who are very busy as they wind up another year at their schools.

Speaking of schools, we have two students graduating from high school and three from college -- so we know they are busy. One of our high school graduates placed first in the ODACS (Old Dominion Association of Christian Schools) expository preaching category on the regional and state levels and placed sixth in the national competition at Bob Jones University. He's a fine young man.

This summer four of our teens will be going to the Wilds Camp and three of our juniors will be going to Camp Rapidan in Virginia.

On the sad side, in March we buried one of our charter members -- an 89 year old man who, with his wife, were faithful to Sunday morning services when they would sit right down in front. A number of his family are also a part of our congregation. His wife is now driving again and is back in church.

In the last several weeks, we have had several visitors. A middle-aged couple has recently moved to our area and has settled in with us. The husband has been in the services each time the doors are opened and is a real help.

We have now enlarged our missionary family to nine -- 2 agencies and seven individuals and families. Our faith promise program, while not large, seems to be coming in well.

We are still seeking the Lord's will for a place we can call our church "home." We would appreciate your joining with us in prayer concerning this.

As always we appreciate so much your standing with us faithfully in the ministry of the Word. Your regular help enables us to continue helping Pastor Lang in Majuro at Majuro Independent Baptist Church and the Majuro Baptist Christian Academy.

In Christian love,

World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions, P.O. Box 725, Kings Mountain, NC 28086 info@wwntbm.com

tanley and Marvine Cline



(704) 730-1440

e kierig gan die eine die de andere de andere de de een die de een die gegeer die de andere gebeurkeine en gebeurkein die de andere de gegeer begen begen begen begen begen begen de andere die de andere begen de andere de ander



La Christian love,